Robert W Malone MD, MS excerpt written  March 22, 2022:

……………..

On a personal note - I am back from having spent the weekend in my hometown, Santa Barbara. I was there to speak at a well attended rally for the organization called “Stand Up Santa Barbara”. Later that day there was also a sold-out VIP dinner attended by many local luminaries, physicians, and political activists.

	
	
	

	
	
	


During the dinner, State Senate candidate and physician Michael Huang and I had a public discussion about state policies, early treatment for COVID-19 and the COVID vaccines. Dr. Huang believes in running on a platform of medical freedom for the state of California, and I urge anyone involved in California politics to please consider helping his campaign win election.

	
	
	


Luckily for Jill and I, a local physician invited us to stay at his family compound and farm - where his family has a thriving avocado ranch. My wife (Dr. Jill Glasspool-Malone) and I spent our teenage years on her family’ avocado and lemon ranch, which was located in Goleta just a couple of canyons over from where we stayed this weekend. The foothills of north Santa Barbara are magical this time of year- and we enjoyed every second of breathing the sage filled air and being surrounded by the magnificent oaks of the valley.

So much nostalgia for what could have been. There were times when my heart was so full of being in the California that I loved. There were other times when I was overwhelmed with sadness for what California has endured under the authoritarian policies spearheaded by Governor Newsome. We shed tears as people described how they have had to live for the past two years and for what California has become. How people have lost their jobs due to being unwilling to be vaccinated with the COVID-19 vaccines. The stringent testing requirements. The masking, and in particular the masking of children. We were horrified as we learned of various bills working their way through the California congress which threaten further restrictions on the rights of people including mandating EUA COVID-19 vaccines for children.

Jill and I left the area in 1982 when we decided that I should pursue my dream of medical school. That decision also shut the door on us to continue helping with her family’s lemon and avocado farm. In fact, Jill has always felt that the decision to pursue a medical career eventually led to her parent’s decision to sell the family farm.

Time passes. My memories of that wonderful farm, Jill’s parents (now deceased) and the Santa Barbara area of my youth remain some of my most special. I hope that one day, California will be restored to the great state it once was.
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Me at the farm in the 1980s.
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Jill at the farm in the 1980s.
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My mentor and father-in-law Bill Glasspool, who taught me so much

	
	



